Dear Ariel Editor,

I would like to thank the anonymous reviewers again for their comments and feedback. I am resubmitting my essay, “Power and the Subject in J. M. Coetzee’s Waiting for the Barbarians,” for consideration for publication in Ariel after making substantial changes as suggested in their reports.
Both reviewers have asked for the essay to be edited; I trust that this new document will meet their expectations, as it has been edited by an external reader. I have also given the essay a thorough “stylistic overhaul,” as recommended by one reviewer. These changes are too numerous to list, but will be evident when comparing the two versions using Word’s Track Changes function. I have also added a third heading – “A Future Community” – to better signal the progression of my argument.

As suggested, I have contextualized my discussion as part of a broader critical conversation on the impossible position of the Magistrate as a complicit subject of an authoritarian society, making specific reference to Watson and other critics. I have also contextualized the differences between Agamben’s and Butler’s responses to Foucault (see footnote 3). As these are well-known concepts (also pointed out to me by Derek Attridge who was the first reader of this essay), and considering the length of the existing document, I am limiting this theoretical explication to only that which is relevant for my argument.

One reviewer felt that my theoretical perspective does not go anywhere in particular, as Coetzee is “perhaps less sanguine than Butler about the possibility of opposition and ethical action.” I cannot agree more with the latter part of the statement. However, I am making a claim about a future community (and the significance of the children at the end of the novel) – one not accessible to the Magistrate, but perhaps one in which the reader can participate. I have stated this more explicitly in the final paragraphs of my essay (see the section entitled “A Future Community”).
I have significantly rewritten this essay in response to the readers’ comments, and I have enjoyed the opportunity to refine and clarify my arguments. I would, of course, be happy to consider any further changes.
I look forward to receiving your decision in due course.

Sincerely,

XXXX
